

Mar 24, 2025 | 📅 PQGSA Board Meeting 2025 Series

Attendees: Blake Gordon ~~Rick Navarro~~ ~~Kevin Krogstad~~ Donella Rosete ~~Aush Chatman~~
Steven Mauch Alex George ~~Mark Lathram~~ Chad Toledo Eugene Lee Dan Velazquez
~~Carlos Bernal~~ Shawna Rumrill Eugene Lee ~~Nate Muren~~ Jenna Nohr
~~Benjamin Johnston~~

Action items

- ☐ **OPEN ITEM - Steve** to confirm number of locks needed, check/repair bleacher benches, check field 9 quick connect (home side) and re-secure PQ Softball banners (Field backstops) this week.
- ☒ ~~**OPEN ITEM - Donella** to update the merch site link to be sent out this week. Pre-order only.~~
- ☒ ~~**Ann** to update google folder (for league book content) permissions to allow anyone with link to edit~~
- ☒ ~~**OPEN ITEM - Alex** to submit orders this week for Rec championship (rings for 8U & 10U, trophies for 6U)~~
- ☒ ~~**Dan** to communicate to coaches regarding All Stars, remind them to submit interest forms (both google and registration via Stack Sports)~~
- ☒ ~~**Alex** to check with 8U teams that have 1 PM games move to 9 AM starting April 5th.~~
- ☒ ~~**Steve** to communicate to Jordan once Saturday 1 PM 8U games move to 9 AM.~~
- ☒ ~~**Shawna** to coordinate All Star meeting (Zoom/Google Meet) for end week of March 31 (April 3 or 4)~~

Decisions

- Approval to move forward with Bellalet for All Star uniforms - Cost estimated at \$35-\$40/jersey + \$45/pants
- Approval to spend \$1000 + tax for Spring Rec Trophies and Rings (via email 3/25)

2025-03-24 - PQGSA Meeting Agenda

1. Establish Quorum @ 7:35 PM
2. Exec Board Updates
3. President's Report (Eugene)
 - a. **Safe Sport Reminder**
 - i. **Get it done**
 - b. **All-Star Notifications**
 - i. **Administrative Info Sent** - need to send out costs
 - ii. **Yellow Book**
 1. <https://www.usasoftballsocal.com/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/2025-Yellow-Book-V2-1-12-25-1.pdf>

iii. **Manager Interviews no earlier than 4/24**

iv. **Manager selections no earlier than 4/30**

approved recreation league team or league select team.

2.2.4 Leagues may not start the process until April 24th (manager interviews) and board selections made no earlier than April 30th of the current season.

NOTE: Leagues must make available to their membership their current All-Star selection policies for players and coaches. Leagues are encouraged to send out information to their league families. This should include all costs, time commitment and important dates. These shall not be sent out earlier than April 1st. Uniform size

v.

4. **VP Report (Chad)**

a. **AED Update**

b. Locks: Blake - 3/field at canyonside, at the extra for other fields. Steve to walk the fields and confirm number of locks needed.

5. **Player Agent (Nate)**

6. **Secretary (Donella) - merch link to come out this week.**

7. **Treasurer Report (Kevin)**

8. **PQ Tournament (Jenna/Chad/Shawna/Donella)**

a. 64 teams registered/invited

9. **All-Stars (Shawna)**

a. 2025 Tournament list

b. Uniforms: Bellalete: lower grade (still good quality), \$35-40/jersey; pants: \$45/pair. Shawna to send out summary. \$125/player

i. Move forward with Bellalete for uniforms: Motion by Jenna, Second by Alex

ii. Uniform fitting 4/26 or 5/1; 2 week turnaround

iii. For first tournament - Shawna to brainstorm what we should do for uniforms (practice jerseys).

1. Steve - Select Jerseys should cover most.

10. **Fields (Aush)**

a. **City Maintenance**

i. **Field 7 Lights (RF)**

1. **No Updates yet; Weeknight for 12U moved to Field 5**

ii. **Field 8 Lights (LF & RF)**

1. **No Updates yet;**

b. **Field Day**

i. **Fences**

1. **Need to put up sponsor banners**

ii. Missing lid from quick connect field 9 home side - Steve to look in to it. Possibly need to order

11. **Equipment (Blake/Kevin)**

a.

12. **Sponsorships (Rick)**

a. **San Diego Gulls - March 8 & 15**

- i. **Feedback?**
 - b. **Team Sponsors List**
- 13. **Social Media / League Book Updates (Anne)**
 - a. **Picture Day (March 22)**
 - i. **Feedback?**
 - b. **League Book Updates**
 - i. Difficulty accessing google folders - permissions need to be updated
- 14. **Trophies (Alex)**
 - a. **Spring 2025 - Updates?** Order to be placed 3/25, 1st and 2nd place rings for 8U and 10U; 6U trophies.
 - b. SEPARATE ORDER - Tournament: 7 Divisions, top 2 rings for each division. Player of the game medals to be order. Tournament pins and all star pins. Quantities to be determined.
 - c. **Fall 2025 (DEFER) - 6U medals/trophies for Fall**
- 15. **Division Coordinator Updates (Ben, Dan)**
 - a.
- 16. **Jr. Umpires (Mark)**
 - a.
- 17. **Action Items / Discussions / Decisions**
 - a.
- 18. **Strategic / Future Planning**
 - a.
- 19. **New Business**
 - a.
- 20. **Round Table**
 - a. For 8U - move the 1pm games to 9am on Saturdays. Need to coordinate umpires.
 - ~~b. For this saturday 3/29, Alex to move 1 PM game to 9 AM. can't O'leary has conflict.~~
 - c. For 8U - not ready to drop coach pitch. Steve recommends to keep coach pitch until the end of season. Up to the discretion of division coordinator.
 - i. Steve will notify - coach pitch for the rest of the season.
 - ii. Dan - coaches need to recommend players swing
 - d. All Stars - facilitate interest; remind families about the email; need parents to submit player interest.
 - e. All Star Zoom meeting - need to do 4/3 or 4/4
- 21. **Adjournment @ 8:08** Motion by Shawna, second by Blake